
Tena Koutou Matua Ma  

Term One has been a very 
positive and productive one, 
as you will see as you leaf 
through the pages of this 

newsletter. There have been some great outdoor 
education trips; to Goat Island, the Bay of 
Islands, Poor Knights and Tongariro National 
Park. In Week 9 our Year 10 Students 
participated in the óStand Upô social education 
programme and in Week 10 they were treated to 
a day at the Auckland Zoo, an educational event 
organised by their Science teachers.    
 
The weather has also been fantastic and a 
number of students have been making the most 
of it by participating fully in both school-based 
sporting events such as Tube-a-side, or in fitness 
training for the winter sports that are about to 
start. Well done to those who have also had the 
opportunity to represent the school in regional 
sporting events such as Cricket and Volleyball.  
A small group of students participated extremely 
well in the North Harbour Secondary Athletics 
competition in March, with one, Xavier Edmonds 
- Cooper being selected to represent Northland in 
the North Island Secondary Athletics Champs in 
Hamilton in April.  
 
There has been a great deal of action on the 
property front this term and Iôm happy to report 
that work is scheduled to begin in late May to 
install Tiger Turf surfacing to two areas.  

Area 1 is situated in the carpark next to the 
Gym/Pool, and Area 2 is the Netball court next 
to the Whare. Weôre very excited about this 
initiative as it will enhance immensely the PE 
facilities available to students and to sports 
teams. 

Finally, Iôd like to wish everyone a restful and 
well-deserved term break. You are going to need 
it because the pace in terms of learning will be 
going up a notch or two, especially for senior 
students.  

I, however, will not be returning until Term 3. 
This is because I have been awarded a Principalôs 
Sabbatical in Term 2. As a result, weôve made 
some changes to the Senior Leadership Team. 
Deputy Principal, Stephen Rowe, will be the 
Acting Principal in my absence, and HOD 
English, Georgina Hackett, will step up to replace 
him as Acting Deputy Principal. You can be 
assured; the school will be in very capable hands.  

   

Ka kite ano 

 

 
 
 

Irene Symes  
Principal 
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 ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ   
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ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭȅ ǊŜƭŜǾŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘȅ ƻŦ aŀƻǊƛ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ ƛƴ bŜǿ ½ŜŀƭŀƴŘ ŬƭƳ ŀƴŘ ƭƛǘŜǊŀǘǳǊŜΦ 

The uniform shop is open on Tuesdays 10.30am - 2.30pm for the purchase of 
school hoodies, jackets and trousers. A plain black or navy beanie may be 

worn outside. Plain black or white long sleeved shirt may be worn under the 
school shirt for extra warmth. 

http://www.rodneycollege.school.nz
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YEAR 11 EXCELLENCE 
Sean Brennan 
Skyla Brown 
Montel Vemoa 
Jaide Collinson 
Eve Hampson 
Mikaila Isla 
Aden Marsh 
Brendon Mason 
Cayene Odi 
Natalie Pearson 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YEAR 11 MERIT 
Tiger Amodeo 
Charlie Balle 
Holly Buxton 
Loyd Clarke 
Tamson Grant 
Taysha Laing-Smith 
Sean Lynch 
Hayley Nathan 
Harris Norhan 
Samantha Oldfield 
Elise Porter 
Jarelle Porter 
Lucy Rambaud 
Jake Stokes 
Lily Sumby 
Abbie Tornquist 
Izabellah Treadwell 
Mackenzie Whitaker 

 
YEAR 12 EXCELLENCE 
Zavannah Aitken 
Regan Collins 
Rosa Ewing 
Grace Myers 
Eleanor Hayward 
Shalynne Jones 
Alex Matheson 
Lorna Pennefather 
Billy Whelan 
 
 

 

YEAR 12 MERIT 
Aroha Ashby 
Kaylee Cannell 
Fynn Goodall 
Saphael Hockenhull 
Aysha Korewha 
Keelan Landrey-Howe 
Jessica Walker 
Mackenzee Warahi 
Dylan Watson Walker 
Jasmine Whale 

YEAR 13 EXCELLENCE 
Loren Adams 
Danielle Bright 
Georgia Brown 
Crimson Hodgkinson 
Alexis Porteous 

YEAR 13 MERIT 
Jessica Kashammer 
Katherine Pride 
Raymond Taito 
Caleb Teaupa 

NCEA ENDORSEMENTS 2020 

http://www.rodneycollege.school.nz
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RODNEY COLLEGE HEALTH CENTRE 
Registered Nurse, Sarah Hardy and Dr Neil 
Anderson work together to provide confidential 
and professional healthcare and advice for a wide 
range of medical needs particularly related to the 
youth age group. 
The centre focuses on any area of adolescent 
health, including mental health support, anxiety, 
depression, physical injuries, asthma, coughs and 
colds, sexual health, contraception, diabetes, 
chronic illness, immunisation advice, wound care, 
acne, eczema, and skin concerns. 
 

Hours 
Reg Nurse Sarah Hardy 

Mon, Tue, Thurs  8.30am ï 3.15pm 
Dr Neil Anderson  

Thurs  12.30pm - 2.30pm 

Please do not hesitate to contact the school or 
Sarah on 027 2265964 or email 
nurse@rodneycollege.school.nz if you would like 
to book an appointment for your child.  
 
All care is totally confidential and free of charge.  
We look forward to hearing from you. 

 

Well Done 
 

Well done to RJ and Monique Joseph for their active 

participation in the Zhui (Zoom hui) with the 

Minister for Youth, Hon. Priyanca Radhakrishan.  

RJ and Monique represented the rural colleges for 

Auckland wide, talking about the challenges being 

experienced as a result of Alert Level changes. 

óThe motivation and confidence of these two are an 

account of the leadership they demonstrate and 

how this applies towards their vocational and study 

pathwaysô.  

YEAR 9 & 10 MEET THE TEACHER 
EVENING 

 

Thanks to the parents and Year 9 and 10 
students who attended this evening. It was a 
great opportunity for them to meet our staff who 
will be working with our junior students in 2021. 
They were able to attend either the Year 9 or 
Year 10 presentation which included information 
about the Year 9 camp, healthy lunches and JCEA 
and junior academic assessments; an introduction 
to the Year 9 Dean, the Special Education Needs 
Coordinator and the Guidance Counsellor; a  

 

presentation on what to do about concerns 
around social media and Netsafe; 
information about online learning and the 
Academic Counselling and Parent Student 
Teacher interviews which will be happening later 
this year. A huge thanks to the 
Student Leaders who were all 
involved in the presentations 
and in providing refreshments 
for everybody who attended. 

http://www.rodneycollege.school.nz

